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South Portland-Cape Elizabeth Rotary-Club 

From: Board of Directors 

To: Club Members 

RE: .A:mmendments to the Club By-Laws 

By unanimous de.cision at a meeting of the Board on Nov 
17th, and per the request of DG Dick Clark during his visit 
in October, the Board submits to the membership the 
following changes in the By-Laws for your approval. 
A vote by the membership will be taken on these changes 
at the Dec. 8 regular club meeting(our annual meeting). 

ARTICLE V (Fees and Dues) 

Section 1 presently reads - The admission fee shall 
be $55.00 to be paid before the applicant can qualify 
as a member. 

Recommended change - The admission fee shall be 
$25.00 to be paid before the applicant can qualify 
as a member. 

Section 2 presently reads - The membership dues 
shall be $120.00 per annum, payable annually on the first 
day of July with the understanding that five dollars 
($5.00) of each semi-annual payment shall be applied 
to each member's subscription to THE ROTARIAN magazine. 

Recommended change - The membership dues shall be 
determined annually by the Board of Directors at an 
announced meeting prior to the start of the Rotary Club 
year (July 1) , and approved by the membership. The dues 
shall be payable annually on the first day of July and 
shall include the cost of each members subscription to THE 
ROTARIAN magazine. 




